
Q&A 
 

 
1) The necessary element to obtain the discount is the invoice/receipt; is the 

recipient the holder of the said document, be it a person or an enterprise? 
 
Yes, the Chamber of Commerce will reimburse the proportioned amount to the holder 
of the invoice/receipt (physical or juridical person). 
 
2) Do the overnight stays have to happen in VAT numbered accommodation 

structures, that are also inscribed to the Business Register of the Chamber 
of Commerce? 

 
Yes, to verify the subscription of the accommodation structures to the Business 
Register it is possible to consult the list, as published on the Chamber of Commerce 
official website. 
 
3) The refund will be applied to an overnight stay happening on a Friday, 

Saturday or Sunday. In the case of overnight stays that happen on different 
days, would the rule of the 200€ maximum still be valid? 

 
Yes, in any case, at least two nights need to be booked between Friday and Sunday, 

and the Chamber of Commerce will refund one of those. 

 

4) The majority of the accommodation structures includes a breakfast service 
together with the overnight stay, some offer this service as extra. How does 
the refund work in this case? 

 
The refund is only concerning the accommodation service, as configured by the 
accommodation structure and described in the invoice/receipt. If the breakfast service 
is mentioned and listed separately, the Chamber of Commerce will reimburse only 
the overnight stay fee. In any case, lunches and dinners are excluded from this 
promotion. 
  
5) Is the tourist tax (when charged) excluded from the promotion and is it to 

be paid by the client? 
  
Yes, the possible tourist tax is not reimbursed. 

 
6) Is the maximum refund of 2.000 € per client? 
 
Each recipient (physical or juridical person) can apply for various refunds for a 
maximum of 2.000 € or can present a single refund request that includes the charges 
of multiple rooms, up to a 2.000 € maximum.  
 
7) Is it possible to make a single reservation (as it can happen for event 

organizers or business tour operators) or to book multiple nights and so to 
request several times the refund up to the allowed limit?  

 
Yes, both options are valid. 
 



8) Is it possible to spend at least two nights over the course of the same 
weekend in two different structures? 

  
Yes, it is possible; it will be mandatory to send via pec email both invoices and 
payment receipts and the Chamber of Commerce will always refund the costs of the 
last overnight stay. 

 


